Minutes of the Annual Assembly of the Parish Meeting for Lupton held at Kitridding Tea Rooms on Wednesday 17th May 2017 at 7.30pm.

There were five in attendance, including most of the Parish Councillors, County and District Councillor Roger Bingham and Parish Clerk Kevin Price.  Apologies for absence were received from District Councillor Brian Cooper.

The Chairman (Councillor Stewart Lambert) welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Minutes:

The minutes of the 2016 Assembly Meeting held on 4th May 2016 were taken as read and signed by the Chairman as a true record.  There were no matters arising.

Chairman's Report:

The Chairman reported that a further community broadband meeting was held last week and all is progressing well. 
Police Report:

PCSO Mandy Coleman had sent a report by email which was read by the Clerk.  There had been three incidents of note in the Lupton area, one of anti-social behaviour, one burglary and one report of motorcycles being driven dangerously.  Advice was also given on home security and it was pointed out that 'No Cold Calling' stickers are available on request.

County and District Councillor's Report:

Councillor Bingham said that the recent County Elections had the highest turnout in this Ward, at 52.7% but there is no overall majority in the County Council. 
Auction of Parish Field:

The Notice having been given, the Parish Field was let to Mr L A Lambert for 2017-18 in the sum of £300.00.  He then tendered a cheque for this amount.

Any other business and public participation:  None.

The meeting closed at 8.20pm.
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Dated: 

